
DECEMBER Minutes
Peachland PAC Meeting

Date: December 11, 2024 | Meeting called to order by Kim at 8:45 AM
Meeting adjourned at 9:57 AM

December Agenda Motion to Approve: 1st: Brianna 2nd:Andrea All in Favour
November Minutes Motion to Approve: 1st: Annette 2nd: Andrea All in Favour

In Attendance

Kim Letcher – Co President
Aimee Maillet - Co President
Annette Weibe - Vice President
Alejandra Boden – Secretary
Karrie Fehr - Treasurer - sends regrets
Wendy Briggs – Principal
Lisa Guderyan – School Trustee
Dauna Hill- Hot Lunch Coordinator
Brianna Rosas - COPAC
Natasa Gotschlich - Member at Large - sends regrets

Attendees:
Andrea
Tiera Bellerive
Chelsea Wilson
Lucy Bishuty
Shelly Ahern

Principal’s Update

● FSA Results 2024 - 33 of 35 students wrote the FSA at PLE
○ Literacy

■ 6 emerging
■ 23 on track
■ 4 extending

○ Numeracy
■ 8 emerging
■ 25 on track
■ 0 extending

○ More data to be presented at the next meeting
● Workplace Wellness - District Strategic Direction
● City of Kelowna Community Spaces Brainstorm - December 9
● Donation of $1000 for musical instruments from car show
● Youth Council - December 4th

○ Students that participated were very articulate and confident
○ Topics they brought to the Mayor:

■ Policing presence
■ Recycling

○ Wendy to ask if it could be recorded for parents of students attending



● Upcoming events
○ December 13 - Forest hike to roast Bannock and coyote captik
○ December 18 - Family Winter Gathering (Dances in gym, standing room only)
○ December 19 - Term 1 Learning updates go home
○ Januanuary - New baby salmon arrive
○ January - March on Tuesdays - Sign up for sportball for grades 3-5
○ January 24 - Choices afternoon for 3 oldest classes
○ January - MDI
○ February - Grade 4 Learning Survey
○ February - Student Led Conferences
○ Winter hikes
○ 2025-2026 calendar to be posted on website

Hot Lunch Report - Dauna Hill

● We need a hot lunch coordinator as this is Dauna’s last year
○ Thank you Tiera for volunteering!

COPAC Representative Community Report - Brianna Rosas

● Stem programs available throughout the Okanagan
○ UBCO Stem learning- There’s an opportunity to sponsor from a PAC perspective
○ Opportunity to partner with stem partners for the school carnival

Financial Report - Karrie Fehr

● Sends regrets

Trustee’s Report – Lisa Guderyan

● Superintendent is retiring, in the beginning processes of recruitment

○ Asking PAC to reach out to COPAC to provide feedback on values, personality traits that you would like to
see in the new superintendent, etc

■ Send any thoughts to COPAC so they can include it in the survey

● Deputy superintendent is also retiring

○ Will start the hiring process once the superintendent is hired

● Erase tool on the website

○ Parents or students can use this anonymous tool to report any concerns. It goes directly to the
superintendent.

Motion to Approve $150.00/teacher for teacher classroom funds

Kim made a motion to approve $150.00/teacher for teacher classroom funds (Total of $1200)
First: Dauna
Second: Brianna
All in favour

Motion to Approve $155.00/workshop for UBCO Stem workshops

Kim made a motion to approve $155/workshop for 8 classes (total of $1240)
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First: Dauna
Second: Alejandra
All in favour

Scholastic Book Fair update/feedback

● Thank you to all the volunteers!
● Raised around $1400 for the school

Grade 5 fundraising updates

● Pizza on Tuesday has been going great overall!

Poinsettia / Winter Plant Fundraiser Feedback Update

● TBD on profit (shy of $500)

Christmas Market Feedback/updates

● Profit was at around $2000

● Vendors were happy with results

● The grade 5 bake sale went really well!

● Need a coordinator for this event next year as well! Let us know if you are interested!

Open Discussion

● Next PAC meeting is January 15th
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